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Social Hour Club member hospitalized

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $3.15
Corn $1.93
Milo $2.96
Soybeans  No bid

Markets

1-800-GO CELLULAR [462-3558]    •    www.unicel.com/holiday

part of life here.

Make your spirits bright!
Get TWO lines for one amazingly low price.

BOTH LINES SHARE:
• 800 Regional Minutes

EACH LINE GETS:
• Unlimited Unicel-to-Unicel Calling

in the Home Area

• 1500 Night & Weekend Minutes
in the Home Area

Just $5999monthly 
access

Add 
additional lines with 

Night & Weekend Minutes 
and Unicel-to-Unicel Minutes

24-month service 
agreement required.

JUST
$15 monthly 

access each

All color-screen
phones are on sale!

24-month service agreement required on all promotions. Good while supplies last.

Unicel is a service of RCC Holdings, Inc. Offer is subject to terms of wireless service agreement and calling plan details. Additional charges will be included for each line of service to
help Unicel defray its costs of complying with federal and state regulatory obligations, as follows: 3.568% USF charge, additional cost recovery fees of $2.18 and, if roaming charges are
incurred, roaming taxes as passed on by our roaming partners and a $2.00 roaming administration fee. These charges are not taxes or government-required charges. $25 activation fee
and $200 early termination fee apply to each line. Credit check and security deposit may be required. Home minutes are available for use in the Home Area, and Regional minutes are
available for use in the Regional Area; Home and Regional minutes cannot be shared. Night & Weekend hours are from 8 pm through 6:59 am Monday through Thursday, and from 8 pm
Friday through 6:59 am Monday. Night & Weekend minutes and Unicel-to-Unicel feature apply to calls made or received in the Unicel Home Area. Digital features and service are not
available in all areas and may vary due to atmospheric, topographical and other conditions. Requires use of approved tri-mode digital equipment. Must meet applicable legal age requirements,
present valid ID and have user address within the Unicel Home Area. Federal, state and local taxes and surcharges apply. Limited time offer; good while supplies last. Other restrictions
apply. See store for details.

The holidays are here and so are the savings.

Holiday Phone Special
Motorola 120TI only $9.99!

UNICEL RETAIL STORE LOCATIONS:  Colby: 1933 South Range, Suite 1

UNICEL AUTHORIZED AGENTS:  Atwood: Decision Weather  Colby: Kansas Country Store  Goodland: Mobile Connections  
Hays: Computer Pro ( Randy Webster- Sub Traveling Agent) • Midwest Drugs • Outdoor Edge  La Crosse: Dean’s Auto Sales  
Ness City: Ness City Monument & Sign Co.  Norton: Computer Pro  Oberlin: FineSpirits Video  Phillipsburg: Computer Pro  
Plainville: Saven Video  Quinter: A & T Metal  Sharon Springs: Amber’s Hair Design  Smith Center: Family Healthmart  
St. Francis: Steven’s KS Territorial  Stockton: Primetime

Buy one 
color-screen

Motorola V60TIC. 
Get one FREE!

Claremont Inn

1-888-291-8910

Holiday Gift
Certificate

Special

Stratton, CO

www.claremontinn.com

Holiday Specials!

Plus
Get a FREE Holiday Music

CD with your order while
supplies last.

Order by phone

719-348-5125

New Year’s Eve
Murder Mystery
“you’ll laugh ‘til it

hurts”
Complete Package

Call Today!!

Correction

Deaths

  Sondra
  Barnett

•Brewster
   Correspondent

The Colby Free Press wants to
maintain an accurate record of our
town. Please report any error or lack
of clarity in a news story to us at
462-3963.

It’s beginning to look a lot like
Christmas.

Lula Theiler, one of the Social
Hour Club members, who is still in
the hospital, was again missed
when other club members  met at
the Colonial Steak House for a  meal
and Christmas gift exchange.

They also received cute little knit
bags from the president, Vesta Roth.
Inside was a variety of candy and
the name of their new mystery pal.

Those present:  Fran Leach, Zula
Horinek, Grace Cheney, Marge
Leh, Ruth Luna, Cleda Moeder,
Vesta Roth, Jean Hawkins, Eilene
Dible, Deb Stepper, Hulda Wark,
and Sondra Barnett.

Royal Neighbors met at the Co-
lonial Steak House to have their
Christmas party and gift exchange.
Those present were field represen-
tative, Jim Huston, Loomis, Neb.;
Marguerette and James Edmund-
son, Colby; Dorothy Renner, Oak-
ley; Wilma Getz, Quinter; Darlene
Robben, Hoxie; Betty and Rex
Carswell, Darrell and Marjorie Leh,
Zula and Lawrence Horinek, Grace
Cheney, Jean Hawkins and Deb
Stepper, all of Rexford.

The Worthwhile Club met for
their Christmas covered dish dinner
and gift exchange at the Barn. Be-
sides the four members, Grace
Cheney, Glendora Bastin, Edna
Colson and Betty Carswell, guests
that ate dinner with them were Rex
Carswell, Kenneth Bastin and Fran
Leach. Next month, the hostess will
be Betty.

Cleda Moeder and Buck Harper
went to Logan to visit Hazel Ri-
chardson. Hazel was real happy to
have guests with her.

The Red Barn Gang band has had
a rest this week from their heavy
schedule of travels.

Betty Nichols, who plays the
melody for the group on the piano,
went to Colorado Springs. She
called and said they had a heavy
snow, so she will delay her return
home for a couple of days.

Marge Leh is really excited that
her 22 year old granddaughter,
Kelly Hiatt finally received two
new lungs. Kelly was born with
cystic fibrosis and was given little
chance of reaching adulthood. Her
dad George Hiatt put her name on a
waiting list for new lungs in 1996
and on Dec. 5 the surgery took
place.

Kelly is a college student in
McPherson. There were about 40 of
her friends praying for her.

December birthdays around here
are Andy Black on Dec. 3 and Freda
Ketchum on Dec. 17.

Rex and Betty Carswell spent the
weekend in McPherson with their
daughter and son-in-law, Terry and
Steve Salter.

While there,  they attended a
birthday party for their one-year-
old great grandson, Camden Cars-
well in Salina.

Jake, Ashley and Marcus Ander-
son, Goodland, were weekend
guests at the home of their grand-
parents, Nancy and Jay Dahl.

Koffee Klatch attendees for this
week were Delores Dible, Darla
Dible, Margaret Arasmith, Hulda
Wark, Deb Stepper, Grace Cheney,
Berneda Zoberst, Fran Leach,
Eunice Sanford, Freda Ketchum,
Vesta Roth, Liz Rall and Sondra
Barnett.

By-the-way, a person doesn’ t
have to drink “koffee”  to come and
join the group!  We would welcome
new people.

The bridge club met for lunch at
the China Buffett and then went to
the home of Marguerette Edmund-
son, hostess, to play cards. The prize
winners were Marguerette, Bobbi
Young and Berneda Zoberst. In
January they will meet in Oberlin,
with Bobbi Young as hostess.

Saturday, Vicki Allison will host
a cookie exchange and open house.
Everyone is welcome to come be-
tween the hours of 1:30 and 5 p.m.
All guests are asked to bring as
many cookies as they would nor-
mally make for the Christmas holi-
day and then trade some of them for
other kinds.

 It sounds like a great way to try
new cookies and get together with
friends and neighbors, not to men-
tion, getting to see the Allison’s new
home!

There were less than 60 guests at
the Christmas dinner on Saturday,
sponsored by the Seniors In Action
in Rexford. People came from

Selden and Colby, as well as Rex-
ford and the outlying area. Christ-
mas carols were sung following a
delicious meal, which was a choice
of turkey or ham, served by the
Shepherd Staff. Lion’s club of Gem
served their annual Pancake Day
meal. A number of Rexford people
attended, as well as folks from other
towns in this area.

Former Golden Plains student,
Landon Truetken has been honored
by being one of 6 students chosen
(plus 6 alternates) to help with the
ground operation and maintainence
of the “ Globalflyer Mission” ,
through the KSU Salina Aviation
school.

The special plane is designed to
fly around the world, non-stop and
without refueling. The trip should
take less than 80 hours. Plans are for
the ground work on the project to
begin next week, with the tentative
date for the flight to be the first week
of January.

Landon won’ t get the Christmas
break that most college freshmen
will be enjoying, as the team will be
working during that time. His par-
ents are Lad and Lori Truetken,
Selden.

There will be a pinochole tourna-
ment at the American Legion Hall
on Saturday the 18th. All players are
welcome.

Jean Hawkins and Vesta Roth
took advantage of the nice weather
and went shopping in Hays re-
cently. They were surprised to meet
up with some old friends that have
been active in Lions, Marvin and
Louise Greensburg, Smith Cinter.
Mr. Greensburg used to teach
school in Rexford.

The youth groups that meet on
Wednesday at the Rexford Church
will be going to Colby on the 15th
for a caroling party. They will sing
at the Lantern Park Manor and the
Prairie Living Complex.

The high school was represented
in Colby at the Scholar Bowl. They
won three rounds and lost three

rounds and didn’ t make it to the fi-
nals.

Music students from Golden
Plains, grades 6-12 went to Hays for
a Kansas Music Education Associa-
tion training day. The event con-
cluded with a concert.

There was a Christmas concert,
both vocal and instrumental for
grades 6-12 at the school on Wed-
nesday. The middle school girls and
boys will play basketball here
against Wheatland at 3 p.m. on
Thursday.

The high school boys and girls
took part in the Sagebrush Shoot-
out tournament in Brewster this
week. The girls took 4th place &
the boys took 3rd.

During one of the evenings, the
Golden Plains cheerleaders danced
at half time. This week, the Golden
Plains Bulldogs (both girls and
boys teams) will take on Brewster
here in basketball. The cheerlead-
ers will perform a dance routine
during the boys game at half time.
Cheerleaders are Kristin Wark,
Jami Wark, Liz Staats, Amanda
Rall, Jennifer Eatherly, Ashley
Albers, and Megan Juenemann.

Friday, Dec. 17, will be the last
day of school for this semester.
Classes will resume on Jan. 3.

Makin’ It Happen:  Hats off to the
group of 120 Teens for Christ from
Northwest Kansas and Southern
Nebraska.

 They “invade” (their words, not
mine) our town on the second Sat-
urday evening of each month for
their area meeting. This Satur-
day evening, they blanketed the
whole town (maps in hand) to sing
some Christmas carols at the differ-
ent homes. It was an unusually
pleasant December evening and it
was so refreshing to hear those
pure, sweet voices of young people,
both guys and gals!  What a bless-
ing you were to us!  Thanks!

Colby Grade School first grader
Alex Young was incorrectly identi-
fied as Ryan Seymour in the Wed-
nesday, Dec. 9 edition of the Colby
Free Press. This was not a reporting
error.

For more information on
donating blood, please call 1-

888-719-8929 or in the
Wichita area, 268-0834

J. Helm

John Francis Helm, 89, died Sat-
urday, Dec. 11,
2004 at Citizen
Medical Center
in Colby. Mr.
Helm was born
Aug. 19, 1915 to
Walter H. Helm
and Susie M.
Malleck Helm at
Red Willow Sta-
tion, Red Willow
County, Neb.

They moved to a farm near Bart-
ley, Neb. in 1920.

 He attended Bartley schools and
graduated with the class of 1933.

In January of 1941, he joined the
U.S. Army serving in England, and
France. He was discharged as a
Master Sergeant in September
1945.  He was married to Helen
Margaret Sughroue in October of
1942 at St. Catherine’s Catholic
Church in Indianola, Neb. and they
became parents of eight children.

They lived four years in the
Indianola area, and then bought a
farm and moved to the Lyle com-
munity in March 1949.

Mr. Helm served on the Grant
Township board, Spring Branch
School Board, and was on the board
of directors for Wheat Growers
Association for Decatur County
when it was established. In 1959 he

received the Bankers Award in Soil
Conservation.

He was a lifetime member of Jack
Helt American Legion Post, the
Beaver Valley VFW Post, the Mc-
Cook Elks Club and the Knights of
Columbus.

 He attended Sacred Heart Catho-
lic Church in Oberlin and St. Ca-
therine’s Catholic Church in India-
nola.

 He was a cattleman and farmer,
an avid reader and enjoyed dancing.
He was a loving husband, father,
and grandfather.

 He is survived by his wife Helen,
four sons: Jim of Danbury, Neb.;
Fred of Hilo, Hawaii; John of
Redmond, Wash.; Mike of Nor-
catur; four daughters: Mary Helm
of Tucson, Ariz.; Kathy Brashears
of Curtis, Neb.; Ceanne Rinehart of
Colby; Laurie Helm of St. Joseph,
Mo., 18 grandchildren and 7 great-
grandchildren.

Memorials are being accepted in
his name.

Mass of Christian Burial was to-
day at St. Catherine’s Catholic
Church in Indianola with Father
Nicholas Baker and Father Dana
Clark officiating. Burial will be St.
Catherine’s Cemetery.

Carpenter Breland Funeral Home
of McCook was in charge of the ar-
rangements.

John Francis Helm

Wanda Lynn Melton-Hanson, 54,
died Wednesday, Dec. 8, 2004 in
Selden.

She was born on Feb. 23, 1950 in
New Orleans, La., the duaghter of
J.C. Melton and Rosemary Rigis.

Mrs. Hanson was raised and edu-
cated in New Orleans and later
moved to Sante Fe, N.M., Denver

and then Selden. She was a nurse’s
aide.

Preceding her in death were her
parents. Survivors include Steve
Kruse of Selden and a brother, Pe-
ter Melton, Houston, Texas.

Services were held Tuesday at
Pauls Funeral Home in Selden.
Inurnment will be at a later date.

Wanda Lynn Melton-Hanson

Phyllis A. (Adams) Seaman, 78,
Goodland, died Tuesday, Dec. 14,
2004, at Logan County Hospital in
Oakley.

She was born on Nov. 29, 1926 in
Hoxie and lived in the area most of
her adult life.

Mrs. Seaman was a retired beau-
tician.

She was preceded in death by her
parents; her husband, Kenneth Th-
ompson, one infant daughter, her
daughter, Karen Synder, one infant

sister, and her brother, Keith A-
dams. Mrs. Seaman is survived by
her daughters, Linda Terry and
Janet Schreiber, both of Goodland;
her sisters, Mary Daise and Peggy
Adams, both of Goodland; 7 grand-
children and 10 great-grandchil-
dren.

There was cremation and ser-
vices will be held at a later date.
Harrison Chapel, 190 S. Franklin
Ave., Colby, is in charge of arrange-
ments.

Phyllis A. Seaman

Experts urge limiting debt
MANHATTAN — Using a credit

card wisely to pay for holiday gifts
requires self-discipline, said Becky
Wallace, Kansas State University
Research and Extension family and
consumer sciences agent in Hamil-
ton County.

People who charge purchases can
have a false sense of their ability to
pay, said Wallace,  who offered
these tips for wise credit card use:
Use one card; set a spending limit;
keep a running list of charges, along
with the receipts, and stop spending
when you reach your limit.

“ Holiday bills commit future
earnings needed for other pur-
poses,”  she said.

 More information on managing
money successfully is available at
county K-State Research and Ex-
tension offices.


